In 2021, the UN Free & Equal campaign in Ukraine, led by the UN Human Rights Monitoring Mission in Ukraine HRMMU/OHCHR, designed and printed 5,000 posters with information about what to do if a person becomes a victim of hate crime based on sexual orientation or gender identity. In coordination with the National Police of Ukraine, over 1,100 posters were placed in police departments in all 24 regions of the country. An additional 3,900 posters were placed on the premises of human rights organizations and other relevant partners. The campaign was very well received by the general public and also resulted in strengthening the relationship between civil society and the police (more info and visual on page 33 here / we also have pictures with the police in our archives).

In Mongolia, the acceptance of Universal Periodic Review (UPR) recommendations — related to thorough and impartial investigations into allegations of attacks and threats against LGBT individuals — opened new opportunities for the team in the country. As a result, in 2021, the UN Free & Equal team in Mongolia trained 90 district and provincial prosecutors and police officers on the specific needs of LGBT victims, and methods to properly investigate, prosecute hate, and combat stereotypes and prejudice. That also helped increasing the enforcement of Article 14 of the Criminal Code which criminalizes discrimination based on sexual orientation and gender identity. This collaboration finally led to the elaboration of a handbook on the topic by the Prosecutor's office and the NGO LGBT Centre. (more info and visual on page 26 here).

In 2023, in Kinshasa (Democratic Republic of the Congo), the UN Free & Equal campaign enhanced the understanding of law enforcement officials through tailored training sessions for 51 senior police officers. This initiative, which is part of the UNDP’s Inclusive Governance Initiative project, led to commitments from the officers to stop targeting LGBTIQ+ people and to ensure their protection without discrimination. The officers exchanged contact details with the representatives of the LGBTIQ+ community during the event, fostering dialogue and mutual support. Testimonies from transgender people during these sessions educated officers about past mistakes, prompting immediate protective actions, including the release of a detained transgender person.

In 2023, the UN Free & Equal campaign in Brazil supported data gathering on violence against LGBTIQ+ people in favelas in collaboration with the Conexão G Group. This led to the First Annual Dossier on LGBTI+ Violence in Favelas, which included recommendations for government and international bodies.

